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Minutes

Full Governing Body Meeting

Monday, 25th November, 2019

6.00 pm

Requested Attendees: 
Karen Wrixon (Headteacher), Maria Dixon (Vice-chair), Rachel Barbet, Steve Lewis, Vera Peevor, Russell Field, Richard Hull, David Luxton, Cliff Walters,  and Catherine Dunkley-Jones (Clerk)   
	Agenda Item

	1. Welcome and Apologies – Governors were invited to sign a thank you card for JD; the clerk recently received the very sad news that she has resigned due to ill health. 

Apologies were received and accepted on behalf of MD. 

KW agreed to chair tonight's meeting in MD's absence. 

	2. Notification of Any Urgent Business 
No items were raised.

	3. Declaration of any business interests 
None were declared. 

	4 Election of Chair and to address any other vacant link governor roles and vacancies 
The clerk explained that the governing body is currently in a very weak position without a chair and that the next stage would be to advertise the role externally if no one comes forward. CW agreed to take on the role of chair with the understanding that he is away for much of the year and is concerned that he will not be able to chair as effectively as he would like. 

CW was nominated by DL and seconded by SL and the motion was unanimously agreed. 

Post meeting note: MD confirmed that she was happy as vice-chair to act as chair in CW's absence. 

There are currently 2 parent governor vacancies and one co-opted governor vacancy. 
The governors discussed ways parents could be encouraged to join the governing body.  The co-opted vacancy is advertised on 'Inspiring Governance' and several teachers from Bryanston School have indicated to Nicky Diment that they might be interested in the role. 

Link governor roles
As the governing body is currently short on non-staff governors, at the last meeting it was decided to share the responsibilities between  EYFS, KS1 and KS2 rather than having governors attached to specific classes. 
It was agreed that at the September meeting that this should be a temporary solution.
Link governor roles were assigned to RB, SL and VP:
RB agreed to the governor responsible for SEND and EYFS, along with MD. This will involve meeting with Julie Newell each year to receive the SEND report. 
SL  - to be link governor for KS2 -  focusing on Ys 3 and 4  with CW (5 and 6)

VP – to be link governor for KS1 with DL. 

The committee structure and governor responsibilities document will be updated for the website.  (ACTION: CDJ)

· The new governors asked about what the role entailed and how to go about organizing the visits. They were asked to liaise with KW who will let teachers know and decide suitable times for visits. There is also the Link Governors Pack which is now available on SharePoint and contains all the relevant documentation. 

· As well as class visits, governors are also encouraged to join with many other school activities, such as walking up to the church for the carol service and attending the show. 
 

	5.  To approve the minutes of the last meeting - 16th September – and any matters arising not addressed by this agenda.
The minutes of 16th September were agreed to be an accurate record. The clerk went through the action summary at the end of the minutes and confirmed that all had been completed. There were no matters arising. 

	6. Committee Reports 
6.1 Curriculum Committee – met on 11th November

CW summarized the CC meeting – intake level is still lower than we would wish; some year groups have high levels of SEN; and number of EAL – Hampshire Young Interpreters'  KW spoke to JN – this is already done at an informal level but JN is investigating costs. 

There is a desire to improve reading progress in KS1; CW managed to get a lot of books from charity shops to reception children for parents to read with children. Focus on passing phonics. Y6 also a comparatively low-achieving class so a lot of work has to be done to ensure their attainment is achieved. 
Two parent focus group meetings were arranged but no-one turned up on either of the dates. 
What the the current low points across the school?
Y2 progress and data. Reading across the school is also a major focus.  

Are volunteer readers still needed? 
Yes

The chair asked all to ask friends and family if they would consider volunteering.  
All observed teaching has been either good or outstanding. The Oracy project has been used across the board to encourage children to explain their answers in full sentences. Objectives are a focus on progress, and giving children the confidence to explain. 

Times Tables Rock Stars is being used to help children with their times tables in preparation for national times tables tests in Y4 that start in 2020. Numicon will be discussed at a staff meeting at some point. 

Keen Kite  - scheme that helps children develop reasoning and problem-solving skills, often used to extend greater depth children.. 
Which points do governors need to be aware of?
- A low-attaining cohort in Y6 will lead to a dip in data so it is particularly important to need to ensure children make progress in Y6. This is a class that entered reception with only 37% GLD (good level of development). Measuring progress is vital. OFSTED do look at progress, although all schools judged Outstanding have attainments of <90% across data. It is important that governors can explain the story behind the data to OFSTED.
How is progress measured?
From Y2 to Y6
KW concerned that this Y6 that  progress might be hard to measure as they were the first year to take the new assessment framework in Y2. The government may feel that the year 2s did not perform as well as they could and so progress measurements may be different.
What percentage of parents fill in reading journal each week?
Some cohorts are better than other and older children fill it in themselves but generally nowhere near satisfactory. However, RH reported that 2 weeks ago all 35 children filled it in all week for the first time!
What resources are needed?
Over time, gaps appear in the phonics scheme as books are damaged/ go missing. Children need to have a reading book that is phonically matched to where they are in their learning - OFSTED are very keen on seeing this. Approximately £720 for Reception and the same again for KS1/2. 

RB kindly offered to apply for the One Stop grant scheme, which offers up to £1,000 to spend on phonically matched books for EYFS and Year One. 
CW to apply for the Waitrose scheme for KS2. 
Discussed possibly applying to the Cheese Festival but the PTFA has already applied and it might not be possible to have more than one application from the same setting. Obviously the Festival will decide what to do.  
6.2 Environment Committee – met on 18th November
Discussed progress re: the electronic barrier. SL has kindly taken over the research into the funding. CK is still finishing the application. Parking attendance has improved  - car park has been noticeably emptier. 

 Electric heaters are being used in the hall because of problems with the gas pipes. The Disaster Recovery Plan needs to be updated with personnel and governor contact details. 

Quotes for decorating work in the hallway are being sought. 
6.3 Finance and Personnel Committee – met on 18th November 
The Governors' Financial Statement  was approved for publication on the website. 

Discussed increasing Stepping Stones rent  
How are they financially? 
They are a charity so not a profit-making organisation but redundancies and staff sickness can quickly have an impact on their finances.  

SS currently only pay 5% of 2015 prices for gas, utilities, cleaning, cost, maintenance and insurance, which equates to £246.60 pcm and £35 for grounds maintenance and £10 per quarter for photocopying costs. 

It was suggested that the rent should be increased to 5% of 2019 prices, and possibly raising it 5% in increments over the three-year plan. 
It was decided to discuss this further at the next F & P meeting.  (Agenda F & P)


	7. Headteacher's Report   - to include latest information about the new OFSTED framework

KW summarised the attached report. 

Interviews were held for maternity cover on Friday and Gemma O'Rourke has agreed to come back and do the maternity cover, which is great news.  

The governors discussed how hard it is to get maternity cover and reasons for that. 

Governors are invited to book scrutinies next term.  

Assessment analysis algorithms means that it won't be possible to do 6 assessment point to accurately monitor ARE, put interventions in place and monitor progress. 3 assessment points will be used instead. This is because of new Educator website. 
KW thanked all staff in school who continue to provide excellent education to be a Category One school.  

Headteacher's performance management with Geoff Pike is happening on Friday at 3.15  - CW sends apologies. 
Discussed numbers for HTPM – reason three is better than two in case there is a difference of opinion. 
At this point, governors went to another classroom to view the OFSTED Inspection Handbook update on a screen. 

There are four areas, each of which are judged on Intent, Implementation and Impact. 
The four areas are; quality of education, behaviour and attitudes, personal development and an overall effectiveness. Early years will get a separate judgement. 
KW explained that governors need to be familiar with the content and to be able to explain for example, how they ensure that teachers workload is not too onerous. 
ACTION: clerk to highlight relevant areas of handbook and send out to governors. 


	8. Policies

To approve the following policies recommended by committees for adoption:

Environment Committee
Disaster Management Plan – personnel and governors updates still needs to be done. 

F & P Committee:
Appraisal, Pay policies for Teaching Staff and Support Staff, Child Protection and Dorset Finance Policies 

FGB
Governor Visits Protocol – and agree Governor Job Descriptions 

All of the above were adopted by the FGB.



	9. Safeguarding Update 
The child protection policy has been updated with the new KCSIE. 

Audits are not coming out until Jan, KW and MD will do meet to do it then. 

Updated relationships and sex education will be statutory in Feb. A leaflet is to be sent to parents in Feb.
RSE will become statutory in September 2020.  

ACTION: KW to send out Jigsaw leaflet to governors. 


	10. Vice-Chair's Briefing
Post meeting note: MD has circulated the materials of the Chair's Briefing. 

	11. Clerk's Briefing 
At the clerks briefing last week there was a presentation about Governors' Virtual Office. 
Governors would be able to ask questions and make comments in a section next to the document in question, which would solve the need for printed copies, which is concerning about from a GDPR point of view. Governors would also have time to prepare the answers to the questions before the next meeting.

As GVO is a secure platform accessed by a login and password, it is completely GDPR compliant. All the issues with text messages and governors not checking their school email addresses or being able to view SharePoint docs. would be instantly resolved.

Another appealing aspect is the various discussion sections that can be used to provide evidence of governor engagement and involvement. OFSTED inspectors can also be given temporary restricted access to view specific areas of the site. There is also an automatically generated personal newsletter sent to each governor each week, summarising all GVO activity - so no-one needs to worry that they have missed anything.
However, it does come at a price (£445 pa) and the budget is very stretched. Plus, any system is only as good as the people who use it, and all governors would really need to commit to using it regularly and properly.  

For governors' future consideration. 

Updated SFVS and benchmarking
The benchmarking site has been updated with the 2018-19 data
https://schools-financial-benchmarking.service.gov.uk
Benchmarking should be completed annually by governors and is one of the activities included in the School Financial Value Standard.
It was suggested that the F & P committee start looking at SFVS at the next meeting as there is quite a lot to get through. 
The updated 2019-20 school financial value standard now includes a dashboard and additional questions on the assessment form. 6 areas in total. There is now a section for the school finance officer to upload data – CRF reporting document which was released last June. SAFSO are on hand to help with this if needed.  

Vanessa Eddie's advice is to be honest and if any of the areas score a 'no', put that but outline an action plan. 


	12. Link Governor Update – training, visits and Learning Walks 
Several governors are booked on Safeguarding 1 training. SL and LG have completed New Governor training. 

RB is going to help at the school disco.


	13. Any Other Business 
No items were raised. 

	14. To agree the dates of the next meetings 
· Annual staff governor meeting: Monday 6th Jan 2020 – 9.00 - 3.00 all governors welcome. 

· F&P/Environment committees - 3rd February  5.30 onwards  

· Curriculum committee - 27th January at 6.00

· FGB - 16th March  at 6.00 



The meeting closed at 19.30 pm
Summary of actions agreed at this meeting: 
· The committee structure and governor responsibilities document will be updated for the website  - CDJ 

· Governors to ask friends and family about becoming volunteer readers 

· Update DMP with staff and governor details – CDJ

· KW to send out Jigsaw leaflet to governors
· Clerk to highlight relevant areas of handbook and send out to governors

· RB and CW to apply for local grants for phonic reading scheme
Signed …................................................................................................................................Date......
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